
 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                           

School Newsletter No. 2  Thursday 20th February, 2025 
 
 

St Dominic’s Primary School is 
committed to the care, safety and 
wellbeing of children and young 

people as a central and fundamental 
responsibility of Catholic education. 

St Dominic’s Primary School acknowledges the 
Wurundjeri people as the traditional custodians of 

the land on which we work, learn and gather. We pay 
our respects to the Elders of the past, present and 

future and acknowledge their spiritual connection to 
Country. 

 

IMPORTANT DATES St. Dominic’s School Google Calendar 
 

FEBRUARY: 
●​ Preps Full Time!- from Monday 24th February 
●​ GIDSSA Swimming Carnival- Tuesday 25th February 
●​ Year 6s & Staff Buddy Breakfast- Wednesday 26th February- 8am 
●​ Whole School Assembly- Friday 28th February (2.45pm- all welcome) 

MARCH: 
●​ SCHOOL ENROLMENT TOURS- TUESDAY 4TH MARCH 
●​ Learning in Partnership (LIP) Chats- Tuesday 4th March (1.40-7pm) 
●​ Shrove Tuesday- Tuesday 4th March 
●​ Ash Wednesday- Wednesday 5th March 
●​ Year 5/6s Lifesaving & Beach Safety Program (Mordialloc Beach)- Friday 7th March 
●​ Year 3/4s Level Assembly- Friday 7th March- 2.45pm 
●​ PUBLIC HOLIDAY- Monday 10th March 
●​ SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY- Staff Professional Learning Day- Tuesday 11th March 
●​ 2025 NAPLAN TESTING- 12TH-19TH MARCH (YEAR 3 & YEAR 3 STUDENTS) 
●​ PFA Meeting- Wednesday 12th March- 7pm 
●​ SCHOOL PHOTOS- THURSDAY 13TH MARCH 
●​ Whole School Assembly- Friday 14th March (2.45pm- all welcome) 

 
We ask you to regularly check on school dates, via Google Calendar, our weekly 
Newsletter/Bulletin, & via your Audiri app which is linked to the Google Calendar. If you need 
assistance with accessing any of this information, please contact our school office staff.   

Reminders, Every Week:  
★​ Sunflower Kids Playgroup- 

Mon. 2.30-3.30pm & Thurs. 
9-10.30am (Community Hub) 

★​ Chess for Kids- Wednesdays 
1.40-2.40pm (Veritas Hall) 

★​ Footsteps Drama Program- 
Mondays during Term 1 
(Veritas Hall) 

★​ St Dom’s School Choir 
practice- Friday mornings at 
8.00am (Italian room) 

 

 

 

Prayer 
 

https://www.sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au/community


 

 

‘Together we Walk in Faith, Hope & Love’ 
Parents & Carers,  
 

As we near the end of Week 4 and for us all, the Summer holidays seems a distant but fond memory, we 
acknowledge the exceptional efforts of our students and staff, who have begun 2025 with positive connections 
embracing every opportunity to learn and grow. Learning & extracurricular programs provide all of our St. Dom’s 
students with every opportunity to ‘shine’ in their own time and own ways; in specialist classes and their own 
classrooms, in making & building new friendships, during interschool sports, sporting clinics, learning support, 
choir, STEM, chess club, instrument lessons, Footsteps, swimming, school tours, classroom learning programs, 
student assessments and student leadership.  
 

This beautiful quote from Mother Teresa reads, “I can do things you 
cannot, You can do things I cannot; TOGETHER WE CAN DO GREAT 
THINGS!”  In the spirit of community & companionship, our Centenary 
has commenced and we celebrated our Mass & Launch event last 
weekend! Words cannot adequately express my gratitude to the many 
people who have been part of this Centenary journey, in preparation 
over the past year. With graphic design, our curated Centenary website, 
the workings of the Centenary book, sourcing memorabilia and photos, 
connecting with the community, sourcing merchandise and creating our 
online store (no mean feat!) and planning our calendar of events…. The 
vision is now unfolding as a wonderful reality! With the inspiration of our 
2025 school theme, ‘Together we Walk in Faith, Hope and Love’, we 
‘walk’ into this most momentous Centenary year, and embrace every 
moment to celebrate our past, present and future, knowing that each 
one of us is part of the St. Dominic’s story!  
 

To our staff, who have welcomed this new and very exciting year, ensuring that our students are engaged & 
supported in a safe and trusted learning environment, we say thank you. To our parents and carers, I thank you, 
as our partners in the education, care and wellbeing of each and every one of our students.   
 

Always know that we are here to support you and your family and to celebrate the achievements of each and 
every St. Dom’s student. Together, we will work in partnership, in all we do, say, contribute to, support, give and 
celebrate, embracing our 2025 school theme and our Centenary year. 
 
 

Thank you for your support and our partnership. 
 

Natalie Kenny - Principal  
principal@sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au  OR nkenny@sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au  
 

` 

2025 Family Buddies 

Parents & Carers, 
In 2025, we have welcomed many new families into our school 

community.   
Our ‘Welcome to St. Dom’s: Family Buddies’ initiative, is a positive way 

that you can support these families as they settle into school life and our 
community.  

 

If you are willing to be a ‘Family Buddy’ and connect with a new 2025 
family (either beginning Prep or students commencing in other levels), 

please email office@sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
` 

 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
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Celebrating our 2025 Centenary Launch 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

What a kick-off to our  
St. Dom’s Centenary year! 

It’s only once in a Century that a School Centenary comes around, and we most certainly 
launched our St. Dom’s Centenary in great style last weekend!  

We had alumni with us, whose time at St. Dom’s dates back to the 1930s- the eldest being our 
new friend Lorraine (‘Polly’), who was a student in both the original school building behind the 
church, as well here in Highfield Rd. Also, we had a large group of past students who attended 

St. Dom’s in the 1940s and remain involved in our parish and community. 
We’ve made connections with families from all of the decades, learned about their stories and 
the history of our school and celebrated the history, stories and legacy of all in our community.  
Some of our guests included Monique Ryan, Local Member for Kooyong and great supporter of 
St. Dom’s and our local schools, past Principals, Graham Spence and Sr Julianna Dobrik, past 

staff, students and families.  
Our St. Dom’s students LOVED the festivities on the day, including a jumping castle and outdoor 
games, BBQ, popcorn and icy poles, whilst our ‘adults’ enjoyed sandwiches, a cuppa and cake. 

do this well; together, in partnership & for our community!  
 

2025 will continue to be a year to remember for us all!  
 

 
 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
 



 

Check out our website, including Centenary Merchandise……

 
 

ST. DOMINIC'S CENTENARY WEBSITE 
  
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

ST. DOMINIC'S CENTENARY WEBSITE  
(including online merchandise store): 

stdominicscamberwelleastcentenary.brokenpixel.com.au 
 

ST. DOMINIC’S CENTENARY EMAIL ADDRESS: 
centenary2025@sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
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This week’s ‘GEM’ Award Winners… 
We are SO proud of this week's GEM recipients! 

 
 

   Gratitude Empathy Mindfulness 
  

 
 

Francesca B (5/6BP) -encouraging other students in the playground and 
showing kindness towards them 

Sebastian L (5/6BP) - for being a helpful and kind classmate and for sharing with others 
Harriet O (1/2M) - for empathy and kindness 

Amelia H (5/6H) - for being mindful and in the moment at school by looking out for her friendship group 
Hayley B (3/4GI) - for trying her best in all classroom tasks 

Anne C (Prep) -for kindness to her friends and trying her hardest 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           Thank you to these kind and considerate St. Dom’s students. 
What a joy and a gift it is to show  GEM towards others! 

 
 

Superstar Preps! 
 

 

 

Footsteps Harmony Dance Program 

 
 

This term, we are learning new dance moves 
from all across the world, with our friends in the 

Footsteps team!  
All P-6 students are taking part in this 

magnificent  
5 week Performing Arts program.  

Parents are invited to attend our special  
Harmony Week performance, on  

Monday 17th March at 2.30pm.  
More details very soon! 

 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
 



 

 

Learning & Teaching 
Many wonderful learning opportunities are evident in all classrooms. Supported by the Ochre 
resources, our students (and teachers) are settling into the routines of daily reviews and the 
explicit teaching sequence, particularly in English and Mathematics. Coupled with hands-on 
materials, our students are provided with an evidence-informed approach that caters to the 
needs of all students.  
 

Students in Years 3 and 5 have begun their preparation for Naplan testing. This involves 
developing and increasing their ‘test-wiseness’ by practising Naplan ‘type’ questions, sharing 
strategies and receiving explicit teaching of skills and concepts from their teachers. 
 

While our staff have been on the MACS Vision For Instruction journey for a year now, we invite 
parents and carers to a ‘Learning Matters’ parent session informing you about what a 
mathematics classroom looks like in 2025 in light of the Vision For Instruction. This session will 
outline the what, why and how behind daily reviews, explicit teaching and formative 
assessment. The first session will take place on Wednesday 26th March at 9.15 am. The 
session will be repeated on Tuesday 1st April at 2.45 pm. A communication will be sent out in 
the coming weeks.  
We are excited about the changes we are implementing in learning and teaching at St 
Dominic’s and look forward to more engaging learning opportunities for our students and 
families. 
 

Helen Anania 
Deputy Principal, Learning and Teaching, Literacy and Mathematics Leader 

 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
 

Happy Lunar New Year! 
Happy Lunar New Year, to all families celebrating the  

Year of the Snake!   
Some of our Year 1/2 students joined in the festivities! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

2026/2027 Enrolments at St. Dom’s! 

 
 

Student Wellbeing News 
The City of Boroondara is partnering with Anxiety Recovery Centre 
Victoria to deliver free online information sessions ‘Supporting Anxious 
Children’. 
TONIGHT: Thursday 20 February, 7.30pm-8.30pm 
 

Parents & carers of primary school-aged children are invited to attend online:  
Supporting anxious children information session - primary 

school ages | City of Boroondara 
 
 

 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
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St. Dominic’s School Choir 

 

With the commencement of the new school year comes the 
beginning of wonderful performance opportunities for our St. 
Dominic’s School Choir!  
 

The Choir team will soon have now prepared a calendar of 
performances for our amazing singers this year. Our Choir will be 
featured regularly in upcoming newsletters and there is always the 
invitation for more students to join in the fun!  
Choir practice is each Friday morning at 8am, in the Italian room. 
If your child is interested in joining, please contact the office via 
email.  office@sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au  

 

 

Our St. Dom’s Published Authors!  

In 2024, for the very first time, we had a  
St. Dom’s Writing Competition, during Book Week. 

 While this special opportunity inspired all of our young and aspiring writers, it 
also resulted in the publishing of a book…..  

‘Reading is Magic: Writing Prize Collection’! 
 

 
We have copies of this book available for 

purchase at $10 each, so you can get 
your hands on one NOW!!  

 
Special thanks to Elouise Tynan & our PFA,  

whose initiative inspired what will now be an 
annual event and a wonderful opportunity for 

our students to shine! 
 

 

Term 1 Assemblies Follow us on our Socials! 
​Whole School Assembly- Friday 28th 
February (2.45pm- all welcome) 

​ Year 3/4s Level Assembly- Friday 7th 
March- 2.45pm 

​ Whole School Assembly- Friday 14th 
March (2.45pm- all welcome) 

​ Year P-2s Level Assembly- Friday 28th 
March- 2.45pm 

​ Whole School Assembly- Friday 4th 
April (9.00am- all welcome) 

 
 
 
 
 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
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DigiTech News: eSafety 
 

 

 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
 



 

Parent Communication 
There are a number of online platforms & apps that we use to communicate to our community….. 

 

Audiri is a free app 
which supports more 
immediate, school/ 
level-wide communication.  

**We use this app for communicating from the school to 
families for instant messages, school calendar. 

Operoo is an electronic form 
system that automatically collates 
medical and emergency details. 
This makes this important 
information instantly available to authorised staff.  
**We also use Operoo to send e-forms, excursion forms, 
permission forms, etc. Operoo allows only one primary owner, 
who then shares access. 

SeeSaw 
SeeSaw is a communication app, which 
is managed by each teacher. They will 
communicate with you about your 
child’s learning or specific messages 
for your class. 

WhatsApp 
 

Class Parent Representatives set up a class only 
group to communicate information to parents 
directly relating to the class. 
SEE BELOW 

St. Dom’s Social media-  
Facebook 
 

Instagram - 
@stdominicscamberwell   

St. Dominic’s Primary School  

Website  
 

2025 Class WhatsApp Groups 

 

Parents, If you haven’t done so already, please connect with your child/ren’s class WhatsApp group 
via the links below. Prep already has theirs! 

1/2M: https://chat.whatsapp.com/CWRv4ZTNMBg0946cFE8aTK 
1/2L: https://chat.whatsapp.com/IIgosOdb5pR55gcQZ4eBp9 
3/4T: https://chat.whatsapp.com/KPP4zDNFig5LWQV7lKWZMg 
3/4GI: https://chat.whatsapp.com/CkDxh9w5TN2HfOL0054zrw 
5/6BP: https://chat.whatsapp.com/FW2pGCH3fdx7moGyeIC0PK 
5/6H: https://chat.whatsapp.com/BG4mBtEZCDC0ZAi59uqIAs 

 

Thank you for your Google Reviews…. 
We are very grateful and love your positive feedback! 

 

Word of mouth and especially parent recommendations, go a long 
way to marketing our wonderful school to prospective families, as 

well as to acknowledge all that we are and all that we have to be so 
proud of! 

 

Special thanks for one of our most recent Google Reviews!  
Thank you for being our greatest advocates!!  

 
 
 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
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Website Updates: New & Coming Soon… 

    
https://www.sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au/    

 We have been making some updates to our school website and now have launched our St. Dominic’s Centenary Website too  
(see above for more details).  

LAUNCHING in 2025: 
✅St. Dom’s Parent Testimonials:   
Please email nkenny@sdcamberwelleast.catholic.edu.au for your Testimonial to be included in our NEW website 
addition very soon! 

○​ Why did you choose St. Dominic’s?   
○​ What is special about our school and community?  

✅Updated photos, videos, Latest News 

✅Year 5/6 features, including our Student Leadership initiatives, unique learning experiences, etc 
 

Thank you in advance…..  
 

Edstart- paying your school fees with ease 

Parents/Carers 
If you had an Edstart account last year; please be advised that your 
account will roll over into the 2025 school year automatically. If you 
require your repayments to be recalculated or need any assistance 

with your account, please reach out to Edstart on 
contact@edstart.com.au or 1300 139 445 and they can assist you. 

If you need to set up your account, you can do so by visiting 
www.edstart.com.au/sdcamberwelleast 

 

 

St. Dominic’s Parish News 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

St. Dominic’s Parish Newsletter  

The Dominican 
 
 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
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Sunflower Kids Playgroup 
We offer 2 Playgroup sessions each week at St. Dom’s! 

 

Mondays, 2.30-3.30pm 
Thursdays 9.00-10.30am 

 

New Playgroup families to register via the QR code 
on our posters or board at the front of the school. 

 

We are SO excited to welcome ‘Sunflower Kids’ back 
to  

St. Dom’s for 2025!! 
 
 

 
Please share with your 
friends and family….. 

 

Thank you, from the 
‘Sunflower Kids Team’! 

 

 

 

Beyond Educare: Our OSHC 

         
 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
 



 

Ongoing Reminders….  
Morning Drop off times & Supervision: 

Staff playground supervision commences at 8.30am each school morning and classroom doors open at 8.45am.  
NOTE: there is not a Staff member on duty in P1- Junior Playground, therefore NO children should be playing in this area 
before school. 
Until 8.30am each day, we request that no children are dropped off at school, where possible. If work commitments require 
earlier drop offs, we recommend you contact our OHSC provider, Beyond Educare, as this may be an option for your family. 
If you need to discuss this, please call our office. 
Safety: 
We ask that students not come into school in the morning carrying hot drinks up the driveway and across the yard. This 
presents a safety issue in the event of hot liquid spilling onto themselves or another child. Please DO NOT allow your 
children to come into school with a hot drink in their hands for this safety reason. While at school, all students are expected 
to be seated when eating or drinking, and this includes any drinks they come into school with. Thank you for your 
understanding. 
Afternoon Pickup times & Supervision: 

Staff supervision after school is from 3.30-3.45pm. This is at the front of the school and all students waiting to be picked up must 
remain there, supervised by a Staff member until picked up by a family member. Students cannot linger in the playground 
area after school as this area is not supervised. Any student still at school by 3.45pm will then wait in the office area and a 
parent will be contacted. We do remind parents that should you be running late, please contact the office to advise and 
avoid unnecessary worry for your child.  If work commitments require later pickups, we recommend contacting OHSC 
Beyond Educare, as this may be an option for your family.  
Communication: 

Clear communication is vital and our key channels of communication are Operoo, Audirri, Newsletter, Bulletin & SeeSaw. 
Please regularly check on all forms of communication, particularly when receiving notifications for Operoo or Audirri 
information, and each Thursday for our Newsletter or Bulletin.  

 

Junior Rockers Chess For Schools 

    
 
 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
 



 

Classroom Cuisine 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
 



 

SDNC: St. Dominic’s Netball Club 

    
 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
 

Community News 

 

 

 



 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
 

 

Come join St Doms Tennis Club 
 

●​ Open to players of all levels, for social 
play, night competition, seniors or juniors 

●​ Very affordable annual membership fees 
○​ Family $300 
○​ Adult $180 
○​ Student $50 
○​ One-off joining fee waived for 

school families 
●​ Mod-grass courts (3) with lights, with 

access to BBQ and clubhouse facilities 
too. 

●​ New members very welcome, especially 
from school 

●​ Contact president Peter Davy, 
davyp@bevwill.cpom.au or 0417 142 464 

 
 

  

 



 

“The school story grows richer and stronger with every student enrolled, every staff member employed and every partnership formed.”  
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